
Leaf Collection Ends

The Town of Jamestown’s annual Leaf Collection Program will finish the season on
February 23rd.  Please have all leaves at the curb prior to Thursday, February 22nd
to be guaranteed pick up. After February 23rd you will need to bag your leaves in
paper bags approved for yard waste or in a Town yard waste toter.  Please note that
plastic bags are no longer accepted and will not be picked up by the Town.  The
bagged weight can not exceed 50 pounds when full and should be of a size that one
individual can pick it up.
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Landscaping Plans?

Thinking about doing some landscaping? To make sure you don’t hit anything
that can harm you or your property, we advise you to call 811. This is a service
provided in the state of North Carolina that can inform you if you might have
any power, sewer, or utility lines that may be going under your property and also
provide rules for safe digging. You can learn more by going to
https://call811.com or by simply dialing 811.  If you have any other questions
regarding what you might need before doing any work in your yard, reach out to
the Town’s Planning Department at 336-454-7392 or email:  
tcheek@jamestown-nc.gov. Happy digging!

The Joy Of Giving

This year, the Town of Jamestown staff
contributed money and gifts to provide
Christmas presents to 3 boys and 3 girls.  This is
an annual tradition for our staff – “It’s a small
way to give back to the community where we
work” said one staff member. 
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Upcoming Events
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Town Directory
Town Hall
(336) 454-1138

Water and Sewer Emergency Line
(336) 454-1218

Jamestown Park Golf Course
(336) 454-4912

Fire Department
(336) 454-3473

Sheriff’s Department (non-emergency)
(336) 641-6691

Jan.  23rd  9am  CIP Budget Retreat           Civic Center 
Feb. 12th   6pm  Planning Board Meeting  Civic Center
Feb. 13th   6pm  Town Council Meeting     Civic Center
Feb. 23rd   Leaf  Collection Ends

Golf Shop Winter Hours
Sunday 7:30 - 5
Monday 9:30 - 5
Tuesday - Saturday 7:30 - 5

Helpful Reminder
Public Services would like to remind
our residents to leave 3 ft between
your garbage and recycle container
on your assigned pick up day.   The
drivers have experienced challenges
trying to pick up your containers and
can result in drops and damages.


